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Knights of Columbus  
All Saints Council 11402 

Dunwoody, Georgia 
 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

         “Opere et Veritate”   1 John  3,18 

Brothers,  
We have two weekends of Keep Christ in Christmas and the Monastery of the  
Holy Spirit sales after  Masses on Saturday/Sunday, 2/3 December and  
9/10 December. We can use your help with these two fund raisers that speak  
to the very essence of Christmas. 
 
Signed up to help with Desserts With Santa yet? You still have time to help  
with the setup on Friday evening 8 December and the event on Saturday  
morning 9 December. Please sign up via SignUpGenius invitation or text/call  
Brother BJ Van Gundy at (678)520-0807. 
 
Our annual Council Christmas Party is set for Saturday, 9 December, 7:00 PM  
in the Gym. Festive wear or jackets for the men, a side dish, and white elephant  
gift is the price of admission. Please RSVP via the eVite, so we can estimate  
the appetizers and table setup. 
 
The parish Creche Lighting and Caroling is being firmed up for Sunday,  
17 December, immediately after the 5 PM Mass.  Try and attend that Mass  
to participate in a fun event. 
 
Thanks to the work of Brother Alex Dali and District Deputy John Knight,  
our council has instituted a Round Table for Saint Joseph Maronite Church  
at the corner of Hammond and Glenridge. This month, three Saint Joseph  
parishioners joined our council. See more info in the newsletter. 
 
Archbishop Gregory dedicated The Holy Name of Jesus Chinese Mission  
this month. Thanks to the fourth degree Honor Guard and all the brothers  
who came and supported Father Bill Hao and our fellow council brothers  
during the day’s once-in-a-lifetime festivities. 
 
Brother Len Dorrien continues to lead our parish  
Homeless Shelter, and the council is proud to support  
him during two evenings this month. Thanks to the  
many brothers who served and stayed overnight. 
 
Advent begins this weekend. Let’s all step back from  
the pace of everyday life and commit to readying  
ourselves and our families to the real reason of the  
holydays: the coming and birth of our Savior, Jesus  

Christ.              Vivat Jesus, Brother Pat 
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Our council brother Ky Phanhsavath became a 
fourth degree member of our Fr. Charles J. Watters 
Assembly 2688 on November 4th at St. Monica.  
 
Ky is a member of the Holy Name of Jesus Chinese 
Mission and has helped us recruit members from 
that community to become knights. Eventually this 
group will split off into its own council when 
enough members are signed. 
 
We thank him for his devotion to our Council and 
the Order. He is now a “Sir Knight”. 

Ky Phanhsavath is 4th Degree 

Bill Camden, Our New Deputy Grand Knight 

A familiar face returns as our latest Deputy Grand Knight. Bill Camden served for 
two years as our Worthy Chancellor and successfully recruited many of our current 
members. He also served for two years as the Faithful Navigator of our Fr. Charles 
J. Watters Fourth Degree Assembly.  
 
Bill and Pat have been married for 37 years. Pat is a very active member of the All 
Saints Community and participates in all council activities. They previously have 
been named as our Family of the Month. They have a son serving in the Special 
Forces of the military. 
 
We are delighted to have him back as one of our officers. 

Pat and Bill 
Camden at our 
last Fish Fry 
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New 1st Degree Brothers on November 28th 

Charbel Maalouf               David Nasser                Peter Zogby 
These three new brothers are members of St. Joseph Maronite Catholic Church. This parish recently moved from 
a downtown location to the previous venue of a Lutheran church on the corner of Hammond and Glenridge. It is 
an Eastern Rite Catholic Community which has devotions in Arabic and Aramaic languages as well as English. 
Because they currently have no KofC council, they have joined our council until they can reach 20 members and 
then split off into their own council. This is similar to the situation at our Holy Name of Jesus Chinese Mission. We 
welcome these extraordinary new brothers. Mr. Nasser is titled as a Subdeacon in his community. We already have 
additional completed Form 100 application forms from other members of their community who wish to join. This 
fortuitous connection was arranged by Alex Dali, a new All Saints Council brother who also belongs to this parish. 

Father Bill Hao Addresses the Council 

Our council brother, Father Bill Hao, made an appearance at our November meeting to invite us to the 
dedication of his new Holy Name of Jesus Chinese Mission on November 19th. We haven’t seen him in a 
while because he has been busy bouncing around among Immaculate Heart of Mary, St. Jude the Apostle, 
St. Brigid, and Holy Name of Jesus parishes.  We’re not sure where he lives now (neither is he).  
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 Chinese Mission Dedication Nov. 19 
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Our Council members were conspicuous at the recent formal dedication of the Holy 
Name of Jesus Chinese Mission just off Beaver Ruin Road. Several of our Chinese 
brothers are members of our council and the 19 man honor guard featured many 
of our members.  
 
Atlanta Archbishop Wilton Gregory formally blessed the facility and applied holy 
chrism on the altar in the very solemn ceremony. The Archbishop mentioned the 
important role our All Saints parish and council had in spinning off this new        
diocesan community. Afterward a wonderful Chinese banquet was enjoyed by all.   
 
Our council brother, Fr. Bill Hao, is the Administrator of the mission and was very 
thankful for the participation of his brothers in the ceremony which was so crucial 
to the foundation of a new Catholic parish. He couldn’t stop smiling all afternoon. 
 
Fr. Bill had joined us at our November council business meeting to formally invite 
all our members and their spouses to the dedication. Some of our brothers also 
worked before the dedication to paint parking stripes in their church parking lot. 
We are proud of our efforts to help foster this new KofC council to come into being 
very soon.  
 
All Saints has been very helpful in the formation of councils at Mary Our Queen,  
St. Jude the Apostle, Our Lady of the Assumption, and Georgia Tech. We now turn 
our attention to the Holy Name of Jesus and St. Joseph Maronite communities. 
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Atlanta Archbishop Wilton Gregory dedicated the church and enlivened the festivities. 
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Ray Grupinski, Knight of the Month 
At our November council business meeting, Sir Knight Ray Grupinski was named as our 
Knight of the Month for his extraordinary service during the latest Pumpkin Patch event.  He 
was awarded the certificate by Past Grand Knight Lou Hlad. 
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Al Garofalo, Lifetime Achievement Award 
At our October 3rd Council      
Business Meeting, Past Grand 
Knight Lou Hlad presented Sir 
Knight Al Garofalo with a Life-
time Achievement Award for 
his years of Knight activities. 
 
He is only the second member, 
after Wiley Maloof, to have 
been presented this prestigious 
award. 
 
There was not room enough on 
the certificate to list all his 
achievements, but we made our 
best attempt.  
 
We honor this holy man for life 
well spent and wish him many 
more years of happiness and 
service. 
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Don/Barbara Hanson Wed 50 Years 
Brother Don Hanson and 
wife Barbara have recently 
celebrated 50 years of  
marriage.  
 
Our past Grand Knight 
Lou Hlad (right) prepared 
the  appropriate certificate 
of the Order that congratu-
lated the couple for their 
wonderful Christian  
example to all of us.  
 
Barbara is a longtime All 
Saints active parishioner. 
Don is a recent convert. 
 
We wish many more happy 
years to Don and Barbara. 

Dave Emery Gets Recruitment Mug 
 
 
Dave recruited Clint 
Bailey into the council 
to qualify for his own 
engraved mug. 
 
Dick Marklein (left) 
presented the cup  
during the October 
council business meet-
ing. 
 
Try and recruit a new 
member this year to 
get your own cup. 
 
Drinks taste sweeter 
from a personal       
engraved mug. 
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“Desserts With Santa” December 9th 

“Council Christmas Party” December 9th 

 

 

On the evening of December 9th, bring your spouse to an enjoyable Christmas Party in the gym from 
6:45 until whenever. We’ll have a wonderful banquet with adult beverages for your enjoyment. Yearly 
awards and prizes will be given out as well. Bring a white elephant wrapped gift to trade with others. 

On the morning of December 9th, bring your youngsters and grandkids to our Desserts with Santa Party in the 
gym from 9:30 to noon. Santa will be available for photos for a small charge. Lots of goodies, crafts, face  
painting, and balloon man available.  
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Parish Flag Retirement Ceremony 

Our Council teamed with our parish Boy Scout Troop 434 to burn dozens of worn American 
flags outside the church after the 10:30 Mass on Sunday November 5th.  

 
The formal ceremony is a beautifully-scripted boy scout 
event featuring the cutting up of a large American flag 
into its components and burning each with reverence 
and explanation. Veterans in the crowd were asked to 
deliver all other worn flags to the burning pits and     
salute the remains.  
 
Brother Ed Cerbone is the Scoutmaster of our troop 
and arranged the event with our officers. A knight   
honor guard from Watters assembly added pomp to   
the ceremony.  
 
Save your worn and damaged flags for proper  
destruction and never throw them away.  They should 
be burned, hopefully in our next retirement ceremony. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Georgia Bulletin 
newspaper featured 
our parish Flag  
Retirement Ceremony 
held on November 5th 
in honor of Veterans 
Day. 
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Homeless Shelter Service 11-18 
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Brothers Paul Weidle, Mike Haslack, and newest brother Martin Tigue were volunteers at the homeless shelter. 

Council members and wives were all over the homeless shelter food preparation.  Two hundred sandwiches 
are prepared before the event for the 100 homeless men’s goody bags. Our council manages two evenings. 
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Upcoming Monastery December Fudge Sale 
On the weekends of Dec. 2/3 and  Dec. 9/10, the Council will sell  monastery products from the 
Our Lady of the Holy Spirit Monastery in Conyers, GA. We could use volunteers to work at 
the doors of the church. We sell these products every year and donate all proceeds to the 
monks. These products make good Christmas presents for neighbors and family at a very  
reasonable price.  
 
Please purchase these treats and help support the monastery which completely depends upon 
yearly sales and donations for its continued existence.  
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It's time to recharge your spiritual battery! 
 
 Every day before we go to bed we plug in our cell phone to recharge the battery.  Did 
you ever think about recharging your spiritual battery?  Now you have an opportunity 
to do just that. Register because seating will be limited.   
 
HOW DO I RECHARGE MY SPIRITUAL BATTERY? 
It's called CRHP - CHRIST RENEWS HIS PARISH.  CRHP is a time to gather together 
as a small Christian community and share in the rich faith life of our neighbors 
and  friends. 
 
 WHEN IS IT? 
Women’s and Men’s weekend will begin on Saturday morning at  7:30 AM – 8:00 AM. 
with check-in at the Parish Social Hall with Continental Breakfast 8:00 AM – 8:45 AM. 
 
   Women’s weekend:       January 27-28, 2018 
   Men’s weekend:             February 10-11, 2018 
 
 WHAT IS IT? 
Both Saturday and Sunday will consist of witness talks and  
various meaningful and fun time to reflect and socialize. 
  
Saturday evening will be  very special with a witness talk,  
reconciliation service and a time for individual reconciliation. 
  
Sunday morning we will begin with prayer followed by break-
fast, witness talks and various meaningful times. 
 
 Dress comfortably.  Overnight stay is encouraged but is optional.  Bring a change of 
clothes, sleeping bag or sheet/blanket.  Bring your own toiletries, towel and  
medications.  Sleeping cot is provided. 
 
The suggested offering for this experience is $50 to offset cost of meals and  
materials.  Fees may be waived.  Extra donations are graciously accepted. 
 
Start 2018 by sharing this weekend of renewal and friendships.   
Please join us for this special weekend!   
 
Beth McTighe                                         Danny Ross or Clint Bailey 
Women's Retreat Coordinator             Men's Retreat Coordinators 
___________________________________________________________ 
 MEN'S WEEKEND: 
Danny Ross or Clint Bailey     404.932.3281  or  678.517.5086 
                                                  CRHP-men@allsaints.us  
WOMEN'S WEEKEND: 
Beth McTighe                             770.393.3255 
                                                    CRHP-women@allsaints.us  

“Christ Renews His Parish” Coming 

https://facebook.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6ecceb2a25c3e9d237f7ac112&id=2e2d26bbfa&e=50a27a05c6
mailto:CRHP-men@allsaints.us
mailto:CRHP-women@allsaints.us
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Dave Richardson Thanks Council 

Usually the Council gives Dave Richardson (our Great Pumpkin) a certificate for his great work 
managing the annual Pumpkin Patch. This year Dave presented the council with an appreciation 
certificate showing all the members who gave of their time during the drive. The list is very  
impressive (and we may have missed a member or two). The certificate is shown on the following 
page. 
 
Our Pumpkin Patch grossed sales over $19,000 this year for a new record. We get to keep one-
third of the money and give two-thirds of the money to the pumpkin supplier (a Navajo Indian 
Reservation in New Mexico).   
 
We thank everyone who contributed to this successful event (especially Dave). 
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16 Look at the large team it takes to put on this event every year. Thank you all. 
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Brother Tom Kaboski Family Update 
Our former council brother, Tom Kaboski, and his wife Isabelle moved to Indiana with their 
family and newborn son Matthew who had some serious birth issues. He has transferred to a 
council in Granger, Indiana and keeps in contact with us. Here is an update on the health of his 
new son and the family that he recently sent us.  
 
Please pray for health and good news for them.  They are on a long journey to ensure the       
complete recovery of their son from birth complications. 

 
 
Hey Pat and Lou !  So good to hear from you!  Matthew has been making GREAT PROGRESS!!  
 
Over the summer we worked to slowly wean him off of the ventilator. We started by taking him 
off of it for 15 minutes each in the morning and afternoon, and increasing the time every 
week.  When we do this, the vent is removed and he gets warm humidified air through the tube to 
his neck.  He does all of the work to breath with this warm humid air.   
 
By the Fall, he had increased his time off of the ventilator to basically all day. We did a Sleep 
Study at the hospital in October to see how he would do overnight with warm humidified  air in-
stead of the vent.  HE ROCKED IT!!  As a result, he has been off of the ventilator for about a 
month and a half. 
 

                                              (continued) 
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In addition, on Halloween morning, he we was fitted with a small plastic valve fitting that     
allows us to take him off of the tubing setup all together (called a Passy-Muir valve.)  It’s a   
one-directional valve that allows him to breath in through his neck and out through his mouth 
and nose.  This may get a little confusing, but part of this process is to deflate the cuff that 
blows up and had sealed his trach tube in his throat.  This had been blown up previously and 
used to seal off his upper airway so that the ventilator could push the air down to his lungs 
without it escaping out thru his mouth and nose.   
 
With this new Passy-Muir valve, the cuff is deflated to facilitate him exhaling out of his mouth 
and nose.  The cool part of this is that the air now passes across his vocal chords again … so he 
can talk, cry, and laugh !!  The entire time he’d been on the vent, he couldn’t make a sound.  
 
His cuff is deflated permanently, so he is talking up a storm.  We are working on sounds and 
letting him explore his voice.  In addition, this helps us to develop his ability to take feedings 
by mouth.  We did a Swallow Study in September and he passed with flying colors !  We were 
cleared to progress to stage 2 baby food and increase the amount and frequency of his oral 
feedings. 
 
He’s still 95th percentile measured against kids born on his due date (9/29/16).  And against 
kids born at full term, when he was born 3 ½ months early (6/17/2016), he is still 75th             
percentile.  He’s growing wonderfully.  We still have a lot of work to do with physical therapy 
(crawling, walking, etc.) however he is making progress.  He is sitting up on his own, and slow-
ly walking in his Gait Trainer (baby version of a walker). 
 
We are expecting to have the trach tube removed from his throat in Spring 2018.  Hopefully 
his feeding tube will come out of his belly by the end of the summer or early fall 2018.  We just 
have to keep him healthy and work on his oral feeding / physical therapy.  It sounds simple, 
but there is still a lot of work ahead of us. 
 
In early November, we attended the Ronald McDonald House Fundraising Gala in  
Indianapolis.  They did a story on Matthew and our family.  It was shown at the event to over 
400 people in attendance.  They raised a little over $95,000 through the various auction/
donation activities.  Plus, Isabelle and I got a night out as one of our Nurses spent the night at 
the house watching Matthew.  Sophia and Daniel had a sleepover with our daycare provid-
er.   I also attached a family picture from a recent photo shoot we did. 
 
Also, in August we were able to retire Matthew’s helmet.  We were successful in correcting the 
flatness issue that resulted from his sedation during his multiple surgeries at the hospital.  He’s 
not wearing his Bucky Badger “W” helmet, but I did sit with him a couple weeks ago and 
watch Wisconsin vs Michigan!! 
 
Give our love to everyone at the All Saints Council.   
 
Vivat Jesus, 
 
Tom 
 
PS- Go Badgers this weekend !!  I got lucky enough to get tickets to the BIG10 championship 
with my brother (and a pass from my wife to head to Indy!)  Matthew will be rooting for his 
favorite football team! 
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3rd Degree— Saturday, January 27th, Woodstock Council 11768 
1st Degree — Tues. January 30th -7:30 PM All Saints. Candidates 6:45. Coat/tie for pictures. 
4th Degree — Sunday, February 18th, Holy Family in Marietta 
2nd Degree—Tuesday, February 27th, 7:30 PM All Saints. Candidates 6:45.  
 

Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
Questions to Wulf Lindenau 770-558-1022  lindenauwr@aol.com for more info. 

November Parish Bingo— The Beat Goes On !! 
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Again donated half of all Parish Bingo profits to support  

 various charities. 
 

Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 
 

Donated $1,000 to our Parish Homeless Shelter. 
 

Donated $500 for Interfaith Outreach Home improvements.. 
 

Donated $200 to Youth trip to Washington, DC. 
 

Voted $1,000 for ICARE driving ministry. 
 

Donated $500 to support Parish Ministry Fair food/supplies. 
 
 

Sponsored the annual Altar Server Outing at White Water. 
 

Providing parish calendars at knight expense this year. 
 

 Acolyte teams served all parish funerals. 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

We recorded 105 players on November 16th. This was a slight decrease from our 120 October  
crowd, but welcome. Our Bingo sales were $1,898, our Bingo prizes were $950 plus three gift 
cards, yielding Bingo gross proceeds of $948. We also received $233 from food donations, $190 
from drink donations, and $180 from the 50/50 raffle sale. Cost of food and drink, 7% sales tax, 
state license fee, Crier ad cost, and cost of supplies are still to be deducted. Also, 34 players 
brought their Dunwoody Crier coupon ads in for free additional playing sheets. Two widows 
were in attendance. We continue to achieve excellent charitable funds from this monthly event. 
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Adopt-A-Cop Project Renewal 
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Send an email to our Sir Knight Deacon Ray Egan at dekeray@aol.com to 
be assigned an officer to pray for and encourage. 
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Brother Michael Schultz Has Passed 
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December Birthdays  

Clifford Leach 1 

Dennis Mackin 1 
Doug Newlands 1 

Shane Patilla 1 

Fr. Dan McCormick 2 

Ralph Stinson 2 
Franz Brucks 3 

Keeffe McSweeney 3 

John Valentine 3 
Randy Compton 4 

Joseph George 4 
Fr. Daniel Ketter 4 

Jim Snoddy 4 
George Ambler 5 

Jay Kapp 5 
Vimal Mathew 5 

Walt Banasik 7 
Pat Casey, Sr. 10 

Jose Mesquita 11 

Jean-Noel Pennachi 11 

Carl Stryker 11 

Bill Florence 12 

John Warren 12 

Marty Benson 13 

Mike Gannon 13 

Dean Haertel 13 

Al Bolet 14 

Jim Rainsford 14 

Stu Brady 15 

David Grayson, Jr. 16 

Nestor Montero 16 

Jack Kill 18 

Ryan Malone 18 
Duane Neil 19 

David Sevilla 20 
John Beadles 23 

Bill Luckert 23 

Ray Grupinski 25 

Noel Dore 25 
Dave Riedinger 26 

Bill Scully 26 

Alex Dali 27  

Greg Garneau 27  

Joseph Tuttle 27 

Scott Woods 27 

Matt Dewhurst 28  

Msgr. Donald Kiernan 28  

Benny Mastrogiovanni  28 

Hedy Sevilla 31   

     

   
   

   

   
     

      

       

      

      

      

     

       

      

      

      

      

       
      
      

     

      

       

      

     

December Wedding Anniversaries 
 Date                                                                                      

25th Bill & Betty O’Brien 68 

24th Andy & Peggy Diaz 57 

1st Ted & Annette Davis 55 

30th Joe & Kathy Thibadeau 50 

14th Rod & Kathleen Austin 49 

1st Joe & Dolores Mitchell 44 

21st Michael & Katrina Smith 42 

23rd Rob & Susan Swanson 31 

22nd James & Shari Kinsman 27 

28th Steven & Julie Neri 26 

30th Rick & Janet McCully 22 

5th John & Shirley Coffey 19 

4th Joseph & Kathleen Seconder 18 

13th Paul & Clara Tolusso 14 

27th Cyril & Molly Montabert 14 

30th Ned & Melissa Winsor 11 

16th Ryan & Rachel Leurck 11 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   
   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

      

   Council Significant Dates  

Yrs 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
John Brach’s daughters, Suzanne and Amy, and daughter-in-law, Tina 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98, and son David 
Andy Diaz’ Sister, Liz Tierney 
Bill Driscoll’s mother, Gisela 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Joe Fuentes’ nephew’s son, Carson Paul 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat, and daughter, Mary Jo Westbrook 
Mike Gregory’s son, Jonas 
Ray Grupinski’s grandson Aiden Toolan 
BJ Van Gundy’s father-in-law, Larry Robinson 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Lou Hlad’s brother Frank and Sister Therese 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet & mother-in-law, Anne Piede 
Tom Kaboski’s son, Matthew 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Bob Klingensmith’s wife, Dorothy Gail 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bernie Marino’s wife, Florence 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Doug McAleer’s niece, Sarah Hrdlicka, wife, Linda 
Deacon Ken Melvin’s daughter and wife 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Mark A. Miller’s brother, Chris Miller 
Paul Mudge’s Margaret Mudge-Vaughn, his brother Daniel J. Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Brenden O’Neill’s Daughter, Adelaide 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Marion Reale, widow of Paul Reale 
Danny Ross’ daughter –in-law, Jamie and wife Queenie 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s sister-in-law, Wendy 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
John Seggerson’s daughter, Katie 
Bill Scully’s Niece Katie Scully 
John Shaffer’s grandson, Michael Calhoon 
Tom Simon’s wife, Nancy 
Mike Smith’s daughter, Courtney Hertel 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher  
Ralph Stinson’s nephews, Johnny Hood and Paul Buckner 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy and Wife Helene 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Mike Walker’s wife Kathy 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Dennis Caniglia       Richard Kernan     
 Jack Klapka             Nestor Montero       
 Wiley Maloof           Bob Santos  
  Jim Snoddy             John Barranco 
  Ron Collins             Joe Cavallaro            
  Steven Bales            Tom Simon 
  Frank Paolozzi       Jack Harte    Mike Schultz 
  Dave Jeanson          Mike Smith    Mike Feeney 
  Rich Szyperski      Cary Kean   Fr. Brian Baker 
  Jack Curtin             Bill Driscoll 
  Benny Mastrogiovanni    Joseph Stutz 
  Harvey Moskowitz   Bill Camden 
  Joe Liebsack              
    
       Ailing Brothers Ongoing Prayers 
   Andy Diaz           Ray Gustin    John Brach 
   Matt Dewhurst   Al Garofalo   Walt Gauthier 
   Franz Brucks            Bryan St. Romain  
   Msgr. Donald Kiernan   Bill O’Brien 
   Larry Cullen     Don Myers       
 
     Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey    Deacon Jack Knight    
Deacon John Klein , LC    
Nicholas  Le    Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Bernand Schlesinger III 
Abbot Augustine Myslinski, OSCO, Conyers 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao     
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small      Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Deacon John Klein, LC, Rome IT 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla  

Our Beloved Widows  
Grace Mahoney      Rita Mix     Peggy Eckard 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak     Helen O’Shea 

Margie Vicknair       Joyce Templeton 
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell        Theresa Callahan 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna  Sally Horan 
Patti Travers Neil    Polly Callison     
Karen Giles  Joanne Swartz   

 

Memento  
Languorem 
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Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 24 

 
 
 
 

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Holy Mass    

chalices given to 
new priests. 

 Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       

  Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      

Michael J. Schultz       11/26/2017 Paul J.  Reale              11/10/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       

PGK George P. Novac  5/31/2017 James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Richard P. Steiner         3/17/2006       

Patrick J. Callahan       5/18/2017 Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

Les M. Washington       5/11/2017 Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

George M. Swartz         4/19/2017 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

Robert W. Heald           3/12/2017 Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

Guy E. Stryker              9/26/2016 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Hal G. Eckard                 9/6/2016 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

John F. Hansberry        6/21/2016 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Thomas A. Templeton    5/1/2016 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

Fr. Joseph M. Peek       3/14/2016 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Dennis M. Crean         11/01/2015 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

Gregg R. Kantak         10/21/2015 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Richard (Doc) Malone  6/12/2015 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

James W. Callison         4/03/2015 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

William R. Schlich        3/12/2015 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

William D. O’Connor   1/19/2015 David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

Anthony Allan Kosek 12/25/2014 Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Bill  H. Giles                  8/05/2014 William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                

“Ask not 
for whom 
the bell 
tolls. It 
tolls for 
thee.” 

John 
Donne 

67 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

All Saints Council has lost its 67th brother since its incorporation in 1994. Brother Michael      
Joseph Schultz passed away on November 26th after a battle with aggressive cancer. He was a 
fourth degree Sir Knight member of our Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly 2688 and was lately  
becoming a very active participant in council and assembly events. His obituary shown on a   
previous page appeared in the November 29th AJC. 
 
Please pray for this wonderful man, his wife Mary, and his extensive family. His December 1st 
funeral will be attended by a full knight acolyte team. He will be interred in the All Saints colum-
barium immediately after the funeral Mass.  Memento Mori. 
 
Sir Knight Gene Gannon lost his 83 year-old brother Joseph Gannon in November     
after  extended illnesses. He did not live in the Atlanta area. Please pray for the family. 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Pat Fahey                       404-234-4157      patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Bill Camden                   770-328-9945      billcamden@hoscs.com 
Chancellor                              Wulf Lindenau              770-558-1022       lindenauwr@aol.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    Stephen Strong             770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net 
Warden                Bill Driscoll                   678-395-4364       bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Recorder    Bob Abney                     309-945-2825       abneyrl@gmail.com 
Financial Secretary                    Ralph O’Connor           404-242-1234       ralph390@comcast.net 
Treasurer    Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523       dpal84116@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bill Luckert                   770-640-5209       billuckert@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards                             Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185       nmat6961@gmail.com    
                                                     Gene Gannon                 404-992-3999       gene_gannon@bellsouth.net 
                              
Outside Guards   Brian Benninghoff        404-731-5301        brianebenninghoff@gmail.com  
                 Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chazman4470@gmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      Ernie Spencer              770-642-0863          ernestcspencer@bellsouth.net    
Trustee Two-Year Term   Dean Trantow              678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com 
Trustee One-Year Term             Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Insurance Field Agent    Gary Graebner             770-634-3753        gary.graebner@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Woody Jones                770-246-9897        j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
                                                                                         
Activity Directors  
Acolytes                Bernie Marino               770-394-4046         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523          dpal84116@aol.com 
Church     David Emery                  770-395-7913         jdavidemery@gmail.com 
Community     Mike Feeney                   470-539-4784         mjfeeney54@att.net 
Council     John Shaffer                   770-393-3830         k9shaffer@aol.com              
Family Life                 Joe Kane                         678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Membership                                Dan Anderson                470-294-3183         dan.anderson0316.yahoo.com 
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Pumpkin Sales                            Dave Richardson            770-396-1790         dm.richardson01@gmail.com 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                    770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Anita Mitchell     770-804-8060         almpmp@yahoo.com 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or 
wish a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention. 

 
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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4th Degree 
Assembly Mtg 

St. Andrew 
6:15 Rosary/ 
6:30 Dinner/  
7:30 Meeting 

Council  
Meeting 

McGivney 
 Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

      December 2017  
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Monastery 
Fudge Sale 
All Church 

Doors 

St. Andrew 
Guadalupe 

Honor Guard 
  

Msgr. 
Christmas 

Party 
GYM 

 
Christmas 

Day 

5th Sunday 
Rosary af-
ter 10:30 

Mass 

Desserts 
with Santa 

Council 
Christmas  

Party 

Monastery 
Fudge Sale 
All Church 

Doors 

Set up 
Desserts 

with Santa 

Set up 
Parish  
Creche 
Noon  

Parish  
Caroling 

After  
5 PM Mass 
at Creche 

Monastery 
Fudge Sale 
All Church 

Doors 


